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Correspondence Memorandum 

 
 

Date:  January 20, 2017  
  
To:  Group Insurance Board  
 
From:  Sherry Etes, Program Manager 
 Wisconsin Public Employers Group Life Insurance Program  
 
Subject: Wipfli LLP Audit of the Wisconsin Public Employers (WPE) Group  
 Life Insurance Program for Plan Years 2012-2014 
 
 
This memo is for the Board’s information only. No action is required. 
 
Attached is the audit report prepared by Wipfli LLP for the administration of the WPE 
Group Life Insurance Program for plan years 2012, 2013 and 2014. This audit was 
comprehensive and included inquiries, observations, tests and sampling regarding all 
procedures that Minnesota Life Insurance Company (MLIC), and its parent company 
Securian Financial Group, uses to administer the group life insurance program. 
 
The audit confirms MLIC to be in compliance with all significant policy and reporting 
elements of the administrative agreement: 

• The examination of six selected transactions revealed no substantive exceptions 
or errors; 

• The audit found the records maintained by MLIC to be complete and orderly; 
• MLIC administers the group life insurance program in compliance with applicable 

contractual, statutory and regulatory requirements and;  
• MLIC has implemented an adequate internal control system relative to its 

processing of group life claim payments. 
 
Staff will be at the Board meeting to answer any questions. 
 
 
Attachment: Wipfli Audit 
 

State of Wisconsin 
Department of Employee Trust Funds 

Robert J. Conlin  
SECRETARY 

801 W Badger Road 
PO Box 7931 
Madison WI  53707-7931 
 
1-877-533-5020 (toll free) 
Fax 608-267-4549 
etf.wi.gov 
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